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Mr. Chairman, 

First of all, I would like to thank you for your able guiding of the Committee's work and Under-
Secretary-General for Communications and Public Information S. Tharoor for his substantive 
presentation at the first meeting of the current session. 

We note with satisfaction that in recent years the UN made a significant contribution to 
resolving international problems of information. The UN activities in the area of public 
information are becoming more indispensable, the demand for them is growing. 





make it keep up with the new information era, deserve a positive assessment. We are 
convinced that the Department's permanent monitoring of the implementation of the UNGA 
Decision 57/579, as it is stated in the report A/AC.198/2004/2, and a responsible attitude by 
all the divisions of the Secretariat to the preparation of materials for the web-site in all the 
official UN languages, will contribute to this goal. In this regard, we are satisfied that some of 
the funds saved because of the establishment of the integrated information centers are to be 
allocated precisely for the development of the multilingual UN web-site. 

Mr. Chairman, 

We would like to note the successful functioning of the Russian version of the UN web-site 
and of the recently opened UN News Center in Russian which become more and more 
popular among Russian-speaking users. 

We welcome the Department's efforts to radically change the UN Chronicles which are 
published in all official languages, can be accessed at the UN web-site and are more 
frequently used for learning and information purposes. We welcome the UN efforts to 



UN information mechanisms and achievement of mutually acceptable solutions in these 
areas. 

We would also like to thank the Secretariat for the timely provision of documents related to 
information issues, which, undoubtedly, adds to a more specific and purposeful work during 
the current session. 
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